' STATE OF TENNESSEE
DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION
Division of Air Pollution Control
9th Floor, L & C Annex
401 Church Street
Nashville, TN 37243-1531

December 14, 2011

Mike Thompson, General Manager
International Paper

5032 S. Davy Crockett Parkway
Morristown, TN 37813

Re: International Paper, Change in Air Pollution Control Equipment (32-0028/456744)

Dear Mr. Thompson:

This correspondence is in response to your letter dated December 1, 2011. The information that you provided has
undergone a preliminary review by the permit program.

It has been determined that the changes described in your letter (replacement of existing cyclone) do not
constitute a modification, as defined in Rule 1200-03-02-.01(1)(aa) of the Tennessee Air Pollution Control
Regulations. Specifically, the proposed changes would not result in an increase in emissions from this source.
Based on the information contained in your letter, the source would continue to meet the installation description
and emission limitations as stated on your current permit (#456744). Therefore, the source will not require a
new construction/modification permit at this time.

Rule 1200-03-09-.02(7) of the Tennessee Air Pollution Control Regulations requires the owner or operator of an
air contaminant source to notify the Division at least 30 days prior to any change in air pollution control
equipment. Your letter is accepted as the required notification. If you have any questions concerning this
correspondence, please contact Travis Blake at (615) 532-0617.

Sincerely,

John A. Trimmer
Chief, East Tennessee Permit Program
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